
June 13, 2012 

 

 

Honorable Michael J. Murphy 

Alderman, 10th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  10th ALD. DIST. - FILE #120224 

INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE EAST SIDE OF 

NORTH 68TH STREET FROM WEST FAIRVIEW AVENUE 

TO A POINT 40 FEET NORTH  

 

Dear Alderman Murphy: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of Maxie’s Southern Comfort at 6732 West 

Fairview Avenue to install the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found west bound motorists 

on West Fairview Avenue have a difficult time seeing traffic traveling south bound on 

North 68th Street when vehicles park close to the corner. Therefore, in the interest of 

public safety, we recommend installing this restriction to increase traffic visibility at the 

intersection. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, 

so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:clm 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety



June 13, 2012 

 

 

Honorable Jose G. Perez 

Alderman, 12th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  12th ALD. DIST. - FILE # 120224 

INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE SOUTH SIDE OF 

WEST SCOTT STREET FROM A POINT 160 FEET EAST 

OF SOUTH 3RD STREET TO A POINT 30 FEET EAST THEREOF 

 

Dear Alderman Perez: 

 

This is in response to a request we received from Rockwell Automation located at 1201 

South 2nd Street to install the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that motorists exiting 

the Rockwell Automation underground parking lot driveway have a difficult time seeing 

traffic traveling eastbound on West Scott Street when vehicles park close to the driveway. 

Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we recommend installing this restriction to 

increase sight visibility.  

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, 

so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:clm 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety



June 13, 2012 

 

 

Honorable Tony Zielinski 

Alderman, 14th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 14th ALD. DIST. - FILE #120224 

INSTALL TWO HOUR PARKING ON EAST SIDE 

OF SOUTH KINNICKINNIC AVENUE FROM 

EAST CONWAY STREET TO EAST WILSON STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Zielinski: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of Mr. Kylie Strigenz the property owner at 

2440 South Kinnickinnic Avenue to install the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that the installation of 

this parking restriction will provide turnover parking on this block. Since Mr. Strigenz is 

the only property owner affected by this restriction, we have no objection to installing the 

requested parking restriction. 

  

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, 

so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:clm 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 


